January 2017
Dear Parents/Guardians

I hope you had a lovely, restful break over Christmas and a Happy New Year to you all. This term I find to be one of the busiest and certainly will be very productive in Primary 7. You are all invited to our P7 Burns assembly on January 23rd at 2.40pm if you can manage. I know the children get very excited and enthusiastic to share their learning.

 Our project this term is Japan and we will be looking at different aspects of life there and comparing them to our lives in Scotland. We are going to look at the history of Japan particularly in relation to World War two and also the phenomenon that is Pokemon! Hopefully this topic will be greeted with the same enthusiasm as our other projects. 
We have specialist teachers this term which is wonderful. Mrs Middleton for science on a Monday, Mrs Okumu for Kodaly on a Friday and Miss Ruxton for French on a Friday. We will also be taking part in the Red Start football programme for three weeks, so I would ask that everyone have a PE kit with them. We also have library every second Wednesday with Mrs McMillan.
Maths this term will involve looking at percentages in relation to fractions and decimals. We will also be multiplying, dividing and revising adding and taking away with decimals. We will also be looking at negative numbers.  It is really valuable for the children to know their tables thoroughly and any questioning of times tables will never be wasted.

This term reading will again be on a Monday/Thursday or Tuesday/Friday. Book Detectives will be given out to accompany reading, as appropriate. Other homework will usually be given out on a Monday and will be returned on Friday, unless otherwise stated.

If you have any concerns please contact me in the usual ways and I will try to get back to you as soon as possible. 

Yours sincerely

Yvonne Sayer

